
Are you creative in the kitchen? The 4-H Culinary Challenge may
be the contest for you! The 4-H Culinary Challenge is a contest
that asks youth to demonstrate healthy decision making through
nutrition, food preparation, menu planning and food safety. Every
year there is a different Nebraska commodity that they are
required to incorporate into their menu. The 2024 ingredient is
soybean! Our contest will be held on July 20th. Please register by
July 10th.

Click here to register by July 10!
https://go.unl.edu/culinary_challenge24

Culinary Challenge!

Nebraska Extension-Seward County
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July/Aug 2024 Newsletter

4-H Family Handbooks are available at the Extension Office. Please make sure you have one for
your family. Information on deadlines and procedures are included!

Nebraska Extension is a Division of the Institute of Agriculture and Natural Resources at the University of Nebraska–Lincoln
cooperating with the Counties and the United States Department of Agriculture. Nebraska Extension educational programs abide

with the nondiscrimination policies of the University of Nebraska–Lincoln and the United States Department of Agriculture.

If you need help enrolling your 4-H'ers
exhibits in the fair, please set up a time
to meet with staff (either by zoom or at
the office). We have computers available
for you to register here if you would like
some guidance.

Pre-Fair Online

Enrollment Help

Fair Superintendent Meetings

If you are a Superintendent or a Jr.
Superintendent, please join us for the Fair Supt.
Meeting 
Thursday, July 25th at the Extension Office. 
Static Meeting - 6:30 PM
Livestock & Small Animal - 7:30 PM

All Home grown livestock fair entries must
complete a verification form to be eligible
to compete at the Seward County Fair.
Each entry must also complete a project
record sheet which is due to the Fair 4-H
Office after your animal is weighed and
checked in at the fair. Rules and forms are
available at the Extension Office.

Home Grown Classes

Family Packets will be available for pick up at Fair Clean Up
Night on July 31st from 5:30-8:00. If you cannot pick up your
packet at clean up, they will be available at the Extension
Office, August 1st and 2nd during office hours.

What's included?

Exhibitor tags
Stall assignments
Supporting information cards
Back Tags
Club Contest information

Family Packets



We will be offering 4-H families the option of running a tab at the 4-
H Food Stand. We will again be requesting that a signed check,
made out to Seward County 4-H, be left with us when you start your
tab. The signed checks will be kept in a locked box until the tab is
ready to be paid. We thank you in advance for your cooperation

Food Stand Tab

Please sign up to bake cinnamon rolls, brownies or other types of bars for the 4-H Food Stand at the
Seward County Fair. For cinnamon rolls we use the Rhoades frozen cinnamon roll dough. Bake a
dozen and bring it on the day assigned. If you are bringing brownies or bars, please cut the bars at
least 3”x3” and have them individually wrapped. Mark if they meet special diets such as “gluten
free”. 

Please stop by the office or visit the link below to sign-up: https://go.unl.edu/foodstanddonations
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Fair Information

It's that time of year where we are requesting 4H families to help supply the pop and gatorade for the
4H Food Stand at the county fair. You may select one of the options to purchase and bring to the
extension office between now and August 2, 2024. Thank you for your assistance.

For pop and tea, we are requesting 6pk bottles of each in 16.9oz size. The number of each variety is
listed in each type of pop.
For Gatorade, we are requesting 20 oz bottles. The frost flavors are the most popular

Please review the available slots below and click on the button to sign up. Thank you!

Sign up here:  https://go.unl.edu/foodstanddrinks

Food Stand Donations

2024 Fair Book is Now

Available at the Extension

Office!

Want to contribute to the food stand but don't have time to shop or bake? Monetary donations are also
being accepted to help purchase food stand supplies. Contact Kristi Ideus at (402) 366-4929 to contribute!

https://go.unl.edu/foodstanddrinks
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Fair Information

If you are planning to exhibit at the
2024 Seward County Fair, please
remember to pre-enter your entries
(animals, exhibits, or contests) in
advance. The deadline is July 10 by
11:59 p.m.

All 4-H families should have
received a packet with pre-
registration information in the
mail. To pre-enter your exhibits,
please visit seward.fairwire.com
For Horticulture, Floriculture,
Poultry and Rabbit entries, you
have a bit more time! These will
be accepted online until July 31 at
seward.fairwire.com

We look forward to seeing all of your
amazing entries!

Important Notice for 2024
Seward County Exhibitors! 

Share your Feedback on Season 1 of The Good Life in Early Life Podcast

https://seward.fairwire.com/
https://seward.fairwire.com/
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Foodstand Information
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Code of Conduct



Extension Staff
Ann Dobesh, Extension Educator, 4-H Youth Development                          ann.dobesh@unl.edu

Emily Manning, Extension Educator, Early Childhood                                   emily.manning@unl.edu

Brittney Emerson, Extension Assistant, 4-H Youth Development                  bemerson4@unl.edu

Cindy Wolverton, Extension Assistant, 4-H Youth Development                  cynthia.wolverton@unl.edu 

Lori Hamling, Support Staff & 4-H Afterschool Coordinator                           lori.hamling@unl.edu

Julie Roebke, Support Staff                                                                            jroebke2@unl.edu

Jill Payne, Administrative Assistant                                                                 jpayne15@unl.edu

Important 4-H Club Information
Volunteer Enrollment: All 4-H volunteers need to re-enroll in 4honline every year.  Please make sure that your club organizational
leaders, as well as anyone who helps in any way with your club, is enrolled. Go to https://ne.4honline.com/
Leadership Changes? Let us know if your club will be changing organizational leaders as soon as possible, so we can update our
address lists. Thank you to all of the 4-H club leaders who do the important work of positive youth development.
 
Resources for Club Leaders: Looking for ideas? Check out Nebraska 4-H’s Resources for Club Leaders for leader, officer, meeting,
and teaching resources. https://4h.unl.edu/resources/club-leaders
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Contact Us!

https://4h.unl.edu/resources/club-leaders

